
SINDHI COLLEGE 

PG DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

REPORT ON ROAD SAFETY AWARENESS PROGRAMME 

In order to create the awareness among the general public to improve the safety on road, 

PG Department of Commerce, Sindhi College observed the National Road Safety week in this 

academic year (2023-2024) on January 20, 2024 from 10.00 am to 11.30 am. At the beginning of 

the Rally the Principal Dr.T.Prahalathan addressed the students about the Road Safety rules. He 

said that the every citizen of our country should follow the road safety rules like wearing a seat 

belt while driving car and wearing helmet while driving two-wheeler. The Vice-Principal 

Dr.S.Shobana, the faculty members of the department of commerce also participated in the rally. 

Nearly 250 students had actively participated in the rally from Sindhi School to 

Maathiravedu Junction holding placards related to Road Safety .Awareness. Mr.Vijay Krishnaraj, 

Inspector of Police, Thiruverkadu gave a brief talk on the importance of observing Road Safety 

week. Mr.Sivaraman, Sub-Inspector, Mr.Athilingam, Sub-Inspector, Mr.D.Vinoth, Head 

Constable, Mr.Sivaprakasam, PC, Mr.Pradeep, PC, Mr.Manimaran, PC. Mr.Abraham, Inspector 

of Police, Traffic, Mr.Subramanian, Sub-Inspector, Traffic, Mr.Saravana Kumar, Head 

Constable, Traffic. The Above mentioned team of Police men from Thiruverkadu Police Station 

and Traffic had supported us to actively participate in the rally. Safety Pledge was led by 

Dr.V.Hemalatha, Head, PG Department of Commerce. The day closed with photo session by 

11.30 am. 

 



 
 

 

 
 



 


